

POLSKI ZWIAZEK RUGBY

POLISH RUGBY UNION FEDERATION POLONAISE de RUGBY

Member of World Rugby Membre de Rugby Europe Member of Polish Olympic Committee ul. Marymoncka 34, 01-813 Warszawa tel. +48 22 835 35 87, e-mail: poczta@pzrugby.pl www.pzrugby.pl

Warsaw, February 24th, 2022,

POLSKI ZWIĄZEK RUGBY ul. Marymoncka 34, 01-812 Warszawa NIP 118-07-44-523 tal, 022 835 35 87, tel./fax 022 865 10 46

Mr. Octavian Morariu Rugby Europe President Rugby Europe Paris

Dear Mr. President,

With great care and disbelief, we observe the current events in Europe. We have never expected, that such an act of aggression between two civilized nations could take place in the twenty-first century.

Therefore, we express our strong protest towards plans to hold any international sports events in the Russian Federation.

We do believe, that as the head of the European Federation of Rugby you will decide to withdraw or move international games and tournaments of rugby to other countries. Staying in solidarity with our friends from Ukraine, we do believe that this is the only way to show support for Ukraine any nation's rights for independence.

Moreover, Polish Rugby Union strongly advise the board of Rugby Europe to ban Russian athlete participation in Rugby Europe competitions until the situation in Ukraine is resolved.

Best regards,

Dariusz Olszewski

Polish Rugby Union President